
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls for empowering competent, honest figures to run
provinces

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received His Eminence Sheikh Qais

Al-Khazali, Secretary General of Asa'ib Ahl Al-Haq Movement, and discussed views on the updates

of  the  political  landscape,  the  upcoming  dues,  and  ways  to  support  the  government  in

implementing its programs and providing services.

His Eminence commended the success of local elections, and we also lauded the positions and

efforts exerted for its success, on top of which the positions of the government, the

commission, and security forces. H.E. affirmed the importance of forming local councils to

provide services that fit with the government’s program, with emphasis on the importance of

empowering figures that are characterized by competence and integrity to run the province.

Regarding Palestine, H.E. reiterated the call for a ceasefire, putting an end to human

suffering, and opening border crossing. H.E. also called upon the countries of the world to

shoulder their responsibility toward this genocide that’s targeting unarmed and besieged people

consisting mostly of women and children.


